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Next Meeting:

March 25, 2014  
King’s Restaurant – Harmarville
5 Alpha Drive East – Pittsburgh 15238
Dinner 6:30  Meeting 7:30

Never forget  
09-11-01

FOR SALE
65 coupe 110 
Powerglide
Black w/ white 
interior
Tom Buffer  
724-834-5632
New Stanton



Officers Present:

Jim Steigerwald, President

John Gundlach, Vice President

Pat Greenwald, Secretary

Jim Heatherington, Treasurer

Board Members Present:

Don Baker

Don Cekus

Al Friend

Bob Hieber

Steve Puskas

Charles Lucas, Journal editor

Forty-five members and guests 

gathered at Grant’s Bar & Lounge for 

the annual Holiday Party/meeting.

The president called the members 

to order for a short business meeting. 

On a motion by Al Friend and a 

second by Jim Heatherington. The 

minutes of the September meeting 

were approved as printed in the 

newsletter.

Jim Heatherington’s treasurer’s 

report showed a balance of 

$3,173.91 on December 31st. Since 

the November balance, there was 

income of $180 in dues, and no 

expenses. Jim stated that the balance 

has been holding steady in the recent  

past.

Jim Steigerwaldt thanked all who 

helped with club activities in the past 

year. He then asked the nominating 

chairperson, Don Baker, for the 

candidates for the 2014 offices. Don 

reported as follows: 

President – Don Cekus

Vice President – Jim Steigerwaldt

Treasurer - Jim Heatherington

Secretary – Pat Greenwald

Nominations were then opened to 

the floor. Being none, on a motion 

by Al Friend and a second by Steve 

Puskas, the nominations were closed. 

The president requested that the

Secretary cast the ballot for the above 

candidates.

Jim turned the meeting over 

to the new president, Don Cekus 

who thanked Jim for all his work.  

Al Friend than presented Jim with 

a solar powered desk globe in 

appreciation for all his work. 

Don asked the following people 

to be part of the 2014 board; Bob 

Hieber, Al Friend, Jim Madden, Steve 

Puskas, Don Baker, and Jack Bachman.

The gift exchange was conducted 

by Al Friend, assisted by Laura 

Gundlach. Because the restaurant 

wanted us out by 6:30 and time 

was running short, the president 

announced that there would be no 

trading of gifts this year.

Pat Greenwald and Dolly Izzo, 

assisted by Les Walter, Don Cekus, and 

Suzanne Heatherington, conducted 

the Chinese Auction. Proceeds were 

$275.00.

Respectively submitted,

Pat Greenwald

January 12, 2014 Member Meeting Minutes
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A Corvair Story by Darlene Kady

With no real preconceived ideas about a 

car choice, my boyfriend Jeff and I decided 

we’d like to do 

a project car 

together. Choosing 

the car was left up 

to me. First and 

foremost, it had 

to be an American 

made car. That of 

course eliminated 

the foreign cars, but that still leaves a lot 

of domestic vehicles to choose from. From 

a practical standpoint as well as brand 

loyalty, Ford, Chrysler, American Motors, 

Studebaker, Packard etc. were eliminated 

because Jeff is a General Motors Technician. 

With so many GM cars to choose from, it 

took weeks to settle on one single model. 

I can still see the expression on Jeff’s face 

when I said “CORVAIR.” “I’ve never worked 

on a Corvair,” he said. “But the choice was 

yours and like you, the choice is unique, 

and that’s just fine with me.”

The search begins We started by 

getting word out to people we know. It 

was then that we realized that everyone, in 

some way, has “A Corvair Story”, and this is 

ours. For what we thought was a less than 

common choice, we came to realize that 

interest in Corvairs is still very much alive. 

During our search we traveled to 

Ypsilante, Michigan. Our destination: the 

Hudson Garage, that houses the Corvair 

Museum. We met Jack Miller and spoke 

Corvair, and saw everything Corvair that 

was there to see. Jack put us in contact 

with a lady that had a lot of experience 
Darlene Kady

story continues on page 6
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Officers Present:

Don Cekus,  President

Jim Steigerwaldt, Vice President

Pat Greenwald, Secretary

Jim Heatherington, Treasurer

Board Members Present:

Don Baker

Al Friend

Bob Hieber

Jim Madden

Steve Puskas

The meeting was called to order by 

President Don Cekus.

Jim Steigerwaldt presented 

Al Friend with the member of the 

year trophy. Jim Heatherington 

reported that the club subsidized 

the holiday party in the amount of 

$310.00; $275.00 of this came from 

the auction proceeds. Also, fifteen 

members have not yet paid 2014 

dues. It was suggested that these 

people be sent an e-mail reminder.

It was voted on and approved 

that the club would again run Clark’s 

ad in the newsletter.

Information was distributed for 

the Vintage Grand Prix and the Happy 

Days Tour VI to Bardstown, KY.

Al Friend asked if there was  

interest in returning to Dayton to visit 

the Air Force Museum. He suggested 

that we wait a year or two because an 

additional building is planned.

The remainder of the meeting  

was devoted to setting up the  

tentative schedule of events for 2012, 

shown below.

Respectively submitted,

Pat Greenwald

Mar	 25.............. Meeting............................King’s Restaurant, Harmarville

Apr	 6................ Car Show..........................Meyersdale.................................................................. Don Cekus
	 26.............. Car Cruise.........................Erwin, PA

May	11-15........ Happy Days Tour...............Bardstown,KY...................................................Jim Heatherington
	 27.............. Meeting............................North Park Club House, Rt 8

Jun	 ?................ Picnic................................................................................................................. Jim Madden

Jul	 15.............. Meeting............................King’s Restaurant, Harmarville
	 19-20........ VGP Car Show..................Schenley Park...............................................................Don Baker
	 21-25........ CORSA Convention...........Tacoma, WA

Aug	 ?................ Theater.............................Jennerstown.....................................................Jim Heatherington

Sep	 ?................ Wine Tour.........................New York State.......................................................... Jim Madden
	 23.............. Meeting............................North Park Club House, Rt 8

Oct	 ?................ Fall Foliage Tour................Bob Hieber

Nov	 ?................ Bayernhof Museum...........Ohara Township........................................................... Don Cekus	
	 25.............. Meeting............................King’s Restaurant, Harmarville

Jan	 11, 2015.... Holiday Party.....................Grant’s Bar................................................................. Jim Madden

February 22, 2014 Board Meeting Minutes

WPCC would like to welcome new 
member, John M. Sirkoch.
John is 83 years old and lives at:
3002 Nottinghill Drive
Moon Township, PA 15108
4i2-264-4839
jmsirk@comcast.com

John has a 1963 Monza Convertible  

Luke,

Please report that the lottery Chinese auction item netted:
2 free tickets and $27.00 dollars.

Everyone was commenting and seemed interested so I thought I’d share the information.

So, I’m not a millionaire and still have to keep my job.  

Thanks,
Sandy

New Member E-mail from Sandy Artzberger: 
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Holiday Party All photos in this article are by Don Baker

Bill & Joan Artzberger

Sandy & Jim Artzberger

Joyce & Jack Bachman

Don Balker and Pat Greenwald

Dick & Carol Brier

Writing about the Holiday 
Party year after year gives me 

the feeling that I probably sound 
like a broken record,  but I’ll  say 
it anyway: the party was great and 
everyone had a wonderful, fun time.              

Again, it was at the Grant Bar & 
Lounge in Millvale where we’ve had 
the party since 2008.

The Polar Vortex that brought 
us the “never ending winter” hadn’t  
hit yet, so it was easy traveling to 
the Millvale for WPCC partiers and 
friends.

As in the past, the hors 
d’oeuvres and entrees were 
delicious. The Gift Exchange and 
Chinese Auction were cut a little 
short because we had to leave by 
6:30, which meant there was no 
chance to exchange one gift for 
another. Bummer!

And finally, it was nice to 
renew acquaintances with friends 
you haven’t seen since last year’s 
Holiday Party. 

If you’re not pictured here on 
the following pages, join us next 
year; you might see yourself.

The New Prez

Service Award

Our new WPCC President, Don Cekus

Below: Outgoing WPCC President, Jim 
Steigerwaldt receives his service award 
from Al Friend 
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Holiday Party continued

Jim Steigerwaldt and son Jim Bob & Donna HieberDon & Mary Ellen Cekus

Richard & Anita ComerDolly Izzo and Less WalterTim & Michele Desmond

Ryan & Heather GreenwaldDarlene Kady and Jeff GrahovakDiane & Earl Goehring

Bill & Sally RichardsCharles & Sarah LucasGayle, Laura & John Gundlach

Linda & Lee WilliamsJoseph, Stephen & Nora PuskasJim & Suzanne Heatherington
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Darlene & Jeff’s 1965 CORSA Turbo coupe

At the Holiday Party I asked new WPCC 

member, Darlene Kady, to write the 

story of her interest in Corvairs, and 

this is it. Thanks Darlene.   ed.  

with Corvairs, but at the 

time she was unable to 

be of real help to us, and 

yet, was another source of 

valuable information that we 

needed. It was during this 

trip that we decided that we 

liked and wanted a second 

generation Corvair…a 1965 

CORSA turbo convertible. 

However, after learning 

what we now know about 

this model, as a project car, 

it would probably be very 

difficult to find.

Our next trip took us to 

Gettysburg, PA and the Corvair 

Ranch for a “look-see” to learn what is 

available there, what to look for, and what 

to watch out for. We made contact with 

Jeff Stonesifer, current owner of the Ranch, 

and walked through the various collections 

of Corvairs, some restorable and some 

used for parts only. He showed us the 

workings of the Ranch, including a tour of 

the machine shop. I’ll have to say that Jeff 

Stonesifer was a gracious host.

After two years of searching for a 

Corvair we decided to make another trip 

to Gettysburg. On Tuesday of the week 

we were planning to go, lo and behold, 

we found what we were looking for in 

Burgettstown…a 1965 CORSA turbo 

coupe. Originally a California car, the body 

is still intact. When the ignition key was 

turned, it started, but did not run well, and 

worse yet, did not stop when the brakes 

were applied. With Jeff being a service 

technician we were not so worried about 

engine condition, but that the engine 

number and date code matched the car. 

The price was right; we bought the car. I 

was so excited and Jeff was too.

We had the car towed home on 

Thursday and checked it over. The next 

day, Friday, we were off to Gettysburg and 

the Corvair Ranch where we toured the 

entire facility and saw customer cars being 

repaired as well as completed restorations. 

We picked up a good number of parts that 

we knew we would need to get started. 

Upon our return we were anxious 

to get the car into the garage and find all 

the things that needed work. We removed 

the engine, transmission, and transaxle. 

After making a list of what we could tell 

was wrong, we made contact with Clark’s 

Corvair Parts and so work began. Our 

plan right now is to get the car up and 

running in good mechanical and electrical 

condition so that we may enjoy it prior to 

a full body restoration. The plan is to make 

the exterior that of a Yenko Stinger tribute 

car. I love how the original Stingers look. 

We are only able to work on the car a little 

at a time because of our work schedules, 

so the car sits in the driveway and is quite 

a conversation piece for neighbors and 

visitors, all very interested of course.

When asked, we tell the story of how 

our interest in cars began. My Mother 

owned a Corvair; she does not remember 

the year and I was too young at the time 

to remember. There was a day in particular 

that I recall very well. After a shopping 

trip with Mom, my siblings and I were 

following her into our house.  As I said, I 

was quite young and as I crawled up the 

porch steps, the Corvair made a sound that 

caused me to turn my head. As I looked, 

the engine compartment was 

ablaze. I struggled to open 

the screen door and yelled 

to my Mom that something 

was wrong with her car. She 

called my dad, an auto body 

man, at work, before calling 

the fire department. Alas, the 

Corvair was a total loss. 

As for Jeff’s story, he 

remembers his Dad telling 

stories of working on both 

Chevys and Corvairs at a 

Chevrolet dealership and 

even more stories when he 

ran his own independent 

repair shop in the 1970s.

Jeff and I feel that our compatibility 

may in part be due to the fact that both 

our fathers made their living repairing 

automobiles. Jeff continues in this line of 

work as a GM World Class Technician. Yet 

to him, the Corvair engine is an animal of 

a different breed. We both look forward to 

learning as we go.

We have joined both CORSA and 

WPCC. In the first three months of our 

WPCC membership we were able to 

attend a meeting where we met other 

enthusiasts and obtained past issues of the 

CORSA Communique. We are learning not 

only technical information but just how 

passionate Corvair owners are. As CORSA 

members we receive current issues of 

the Communique and are happy to see 

that they continue to provide technical 

information along with what can only 

be described as a cause to continue to 

preserve Corvairs and their history. So, we 

say “thank you” to those who take the time 

to prepare the information and remain 

involved so that newer members like Jeff 

and I may learn about and enjoy Corvairs.

A Corvair Story from page 2
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	 NAME	 ADDRESS	 PHONE	E -MAIL	

	 1	 Adamson, Richard & Doris	 251 Lilac Drive, Monroeville, PA 15146	 412-372-3452	

	 2	 Artzberger, Bill & Joan	 305 Golf Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15229	 412-364-6842	 BILLA305@comcast.net

	 3	 Artzberger, Jim & Sandy	 1300 Cattail Lane, Sewickley, PA 15143	 412-749-1432 c:412-855-1313	 Artzberger1300@comcast.net

	 4	 Bachman, Jack & Joyce	 402 Elfinwild Lane, Glenshaw, PA 15116	 412-486-2478	 quebapa@aol.com

	 5	 Baker, Don & Joanne	 12461 Larimer Avenue, North Huntingdon, PA 15642	 724-863-3770	 dcbakerscca@yahoo.com

	 6	 Brier, Dick & Carol	 493 Sleepy Hollow Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15228	 412-563-4591	

	 7	 Bucklew, David & Peggy 	 112 Carnegie Street, Butler, PA 16001	 724-282-1725	 dbucklew@zoominternet.net

	 8	 Butalla, Franz & Helen	 172 Rubena Road, Greensboro, PA 15338	 724-966-7815 c:724-984-3233	 hbutalla@gmail.com			 

	 9	 Cekus, Don & Mary Ellen	 197 Browns Hill Road, Valencia, PA 16059	 724-903-0990 C:412-952-3190	 corsa1@zoominternet.net

	10	 Clapper, Ed & Wendy	 315 Western Avenue, Beaver, PA 15009-1448	 724-774-5276	 ewcjr4@yahoo.com

	11	 Clinton, Jeff & Annette	 1221 Herman Road, Cabot, PA 16023	 724-290-3594	 smallengineguy@zoominternet.net

	12	 Costantino, John & Clare	 305 3rd Street, Freeport, PA 16229-1141	 724-295-2675	

	13	 Dandois, Dick & Marie	 11844 Route 286 Hwy W., Homer City, PA 15748-7803	 724-726-5606	 dindy6@verizon.net

	14	 Desmond, Tim & Michele	 107 Hivue Lane, Pittsburgh, PA 15237	 412-761-3926	 TDES123@netzero.com

	15	 Duva, Vincent & Louise	 195 Browns Hill Road, Valencia, PA 16059	 724-898-1604	 vinceduva@gmail.com  

	16	 Foltz, Kurt	 194 Pinecrest Dr., Pittsburgh, PA  15237	 412-486-2969	 kurtfoltz@gmail.com

	17	 Friend, Al & Carole	 6000 Great Oaks Drive, Export, PA 15632	 C: 724-433-0839	 a.c.friend@comcast.net

	18	 Goehring, Earl & Diane	 140 Whitestown Road, Harmony, PA 16037	 724-452-8823	 goehringearl@yahoo.com	

	19	 Greenwald, Pat	 415 Crestview Drive, Plum, PA 15239	 412-795-5719	 pggreen233@netzero.net

	20	 Gundlach, John, Gayle & Laura	 228 McKay Road, Saxonburg, PA 16056	 724-352-4205	 ggundlach@zoominternet.net

	21	 Hackl, George & Marlene	 420 , Hulton Road, New Kensington, PA 15068	 724-224-0482	

	22	 Hamlin, Charlotte	 2207 Arbor Glen Court, Sun City Center, FL 33573	 813-633-6684	 hamlinchar@aol.com

	23	 Heatherington, Jim & Suzanne	 128 Sharp Road, White Oak, PA 15131	 412-672-0914	 sheatherington128@gmail.com

	24	 Hieber, Bob & Donna	 1679 Brodhead Road, RR3, Moon Twp, PA 15108	 724-457-9712	 bob@thehiebers.com

	25	 Hykes, Christopher & Lucy	 1424 Beamer Lane, Apollo, PA 15613	 724-339-1535	 cdh106@hotmail.com

	26	 Izzo, John & Dolly 	 725 Providence Drive,Plum, PA 15239	 412-793-2058	 daizzo@yahoo.com

	27	 Kady, Darlene 	 163 Edgewood Street,  Aliquippa, PA 15001	 412-292-1906	 dkdy3@yahoo.com

	28	 Kreisel, Curt & Elana	 1141 Sunrise Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15243	 412-561-1845	 curt.kreisel@wolterskluwer.com

	29	 Lucas, Charles & Sarah	  236 W. Marigold Street, Munhall, PA 15120-2233	 412-462-6735	 chaslucas@gmail.com

	30	 Madden, Jim 	 323 Stanton Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15209	 412-321-1654	 jrmadden66@aol.com	

	31	 Matenkosky, Walter & Susan	 702 Spring Street, Latrobe, PA 15650	 724-537-8922	 wmatenkosky@hotmail.com

	32	 McDonald, Paul & Joyce	 258 Evans City Road, Butler, PA 16001-2711	 724-287-5671	 jam40258@zoominternet.net	

	33	 Morgan, Robert & Margaret	 344 Ridge Road, New Brighton, PA 15066	 724-846-6040	

	34	 Pflugh, Ronald	 102 Kemar Drive, Butler, PA 16002	 724-282-7895	 rpflugh@zoominternet.net

	35	 Saul, Edwardine 	 1084 Watt Road, Apollo, PA 15613

	36 	 Schlarman, Jack	 800 Erdner Ave. Pittsburgh, PA 15202	 412-734-2905 C: 412-251-2054	 dixie1935@aol.com

	37	 Sirkosh, John M.	 3002 Nottinghill Drive, Moon Township, PA 15108	 412- 264-4839 	 jmsirk@comcast.com

	38	 Smith, William and Rosella 	 214 Saddlebrook Drive Indiana, PA 15701	 724-840-8509	 was35@comcast.net	

	39	 Steigerwaldt, James	 506 Quail Drive, Cranberry Twp, PA 16066-4074	 724-776-0935	 Jimstg@zbzoom.net

	40	 Sweet, John & Charlotte	 1264 Walnut Street, Stoneboro, PA 16153	 724-376-4335 	 jasvair@certainty.net

	41	 Tedesco, Bob & Polly	 4741 Curry Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15236	 412-881-8577 C: 412-584-8668	 bptedesco@aol.com

	42	 Tyger, John, & Barb	 8399 Rte 954 Hwy. N., Creekside, PA 15732	 724-397-2043	 jtyger@directv.net

	43	 Walter, Lester	 100 Thompson Lane South, North Huntingdon, PA 15642	 724-863-8437	 timerles@aol.com

	44	 Watkins, Kerry & Linda	 209-1/2 S. Third Street, Youngwood, PA 15697	 724-925-1962	

	46	 Wilson, Gregory & Patricia	 508 Bigham Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15211 	 412-481-6864 C:412-608-6454	 wilsongl57@comcast.net

	45 	Y obst, Robert & Rosalie	 518 Brookdale Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15215	 412-963-9943	

If you would like to correct or update your listing, please forward the correct information to:
Charles J. Lucas • 236 W. Marigold Street • Munhall,  PA 15120-2233 • or phone: 412-462-6735 • or e-mail: chaslucas@gmail.com  

O

O

O
O

O

O

O

O

O
O

If the number before your name is circled, this indicates that you have not paid your annual 
2014 WPCC dues. If your dues are not paid by March 31 your membership will be cancelled.



http:www.//corvair.org/chapters/wpcc 
Get the New 2013-2018 Catalog

If you did not get our new  
catalog in 2013, you can get one FREE  
on your first $50 order during 2014.  

(Additional catalogs $3 with an order)

The new Catalog includes parts from the last 5 
Supplements as well as 100’s of improvements.

This is our most major revision ever.

	

Our 41st Year!

Clark’s Corvair Parts®

400 Mohawk Trail, Shelburne Falls, MA  01370

(413)625-9776     www.corvair.com


